

26 September 2005


MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 26 SEPTEMBER 2005 AT 7.00 PM


In the Chair:
Councillor McConaghy

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, S Blaney, W J Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, D M McAllister, C McCambridge, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 


Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive


Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer


Mrs M Quinn, Director of Finance and Administration



Mr P McGrogan, Senior Planning Officer



Mrs M McIntyre, Divisional Planning Manager
Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer

05/20:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McMullan.

Chairman’s Business

Councillor McConaghy stated that there was no Chairman’s business, but informed members that the agenda for the special meeting on Friday had been posted out that day.


Decommissioning 

Councillor McCambridge stated that she as a member of the SDLP wanted to take the opportunity to welcome the IRA decommissioning.  She informed members that she hoped that all involved would take advantage of this opportunity. Councillor McCambridge stated that she wished to see decommissioning and an end to paramilitary activities on all sides.


Congratulations to Tyrone and Co Down minors

Councillor McShane suggested that a letter of congratulations be sent to Tyrone on their winning the All Ireland Gaelic Football final and to the Co Down Minor team on winning the Under 18 championship.

Councillor McConaghy stated that the Council’s policy was not to send letters but to voice their congratulations.




Councillor McKeegan expressed her best wishes to the Cushendall hurling team for the championship next Sunday.

05/20:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 22 AUGUST 2005 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 22 August 2005, having been circulated, were taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 22 August be adopted.”

05/20:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

Seafront Scheme

Councillor Harding referred to the meeting held regarding the Seafront scheme and pointed out that she had not been informed of when this was taking place.

Councillor M Black requested that the TSM report on the meeting and on the progress of the Seafront Scheme at the next meeting.


Council policy on  animal circuses

Councillor Harding stated that she had requested that this item be put onto the agenda for this meeting but that this had not been added.  She informed members that she had been contacted by a vast number of people regarding Council’s decision to allow circuses to use Council land.


In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Clerk stated that the DFA was due to report on this issue at the next Council meeting.


Councillor Blaney pointed out that these circuses were all monitored closely for cruelty to animals and that they would be prosecuted if any evidence was found.


After further discussion,




Councillor Harding proposed,




Seconded by Councillor McConaghy,




“That Council revert to its previous policy of a ban on animal circuses using 


Council 
land.”


On a vote being taken, there were nine votes in favour and four votes against the proposal, which was carried.


Lammas Fair

Councillor M Black stated that she felt that the Lammas Fair had been badly marketed and that this was a very important issue for next year.  She informed members that the Street Entertainers competition had not been marketed at all.

Councillor McCambridge informed members that there had been requests from members of the public for the reinstatement of the Lammas Fair Committee and suggested that this be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.


Living Over the Shops (LOTS)

Councillor McCambridge stated that the comments in the minutes regarding the LOTS project which were attributed to Councillor Newcombe had been her comments and asked that the minutes be amended accordingly.

Giant’s Causeway Railway

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Clerk stated that within the operating agreement there was an obligation to keep the associated facilities open and available for use for members of the public and that the hours of operation were to be discussed and decided between the operator and Moyle District Council.

Councillor McIlroy stated that the letter received seemed to indicate that as far as the operators of the Steam Train were concerned the facilities would be open only while the trains were running.

After further discussion,




Councillor McIlroy proposed,




Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,




“That Council write to Mr Sweeney of the Giants Causeway and Bushmills 


Railway Company to propose that discussions be held with Moyle District 


Council to cover the opening hours of the car parking and toilet facilities.”


Correspondence at Council Meetings

Councillor McCambridge stated that she was unhappy with the current trend to accept proposals suggesting that correspondence at Council Meetings be taken as read.  She stated that this practice could lead to members missing an item and that all correspondence should be read and discussed in future.


Councillor McConaghy stated that this had been noted, but that if there was a proposal which had been seconded then it had to be considered.
05/20:04
TO MEET WITH THE DIVISIONAL PLANNING MANAGER TO DISCUSS 
COUNCIL CONSULTATION

Councillor McConaghy welcomed Mrs Mary McIntyre, the Divisional Planning Manager to the meeting.


Mrs McIntyre referred to documents from Planning Headquarters which related to guidance on the implementation on the ministers decision to improve efficiency within the Planning Service.

She informed members that the Planning Service valued consultation with District Councils and that there was a Senior Planner present at Council and site and office meetings but that some consistency had to be applied to these consultations.


Mrs McIntyre stated that there were currently twenty-six district councils and twenty-six models of consultation which were all slightly different and pointed out that Planning Service were often criticised for a lack of consistency, and that this now required to be addressed.

She informed members that in 2002 under the Modernising Planning Processes it was outlined that the consultation process between Councils and the Planning Service needed to be streamlined and made consistent.  She stated that there was a need to have a planning reason for a deferral to be made and that there would only be one deferral followed by a meeting and then the application would be referred back to Council.  She pointed out that this method of streamlining applications had received a broad base of support and was deemed to be generally favourable in implementation.

Mrs McIntyre stated that it was envisaged by the Minister that this would be the model for all Councils in Northern Ireland.  She stated that Lord Rooker had made it very clear that this was the way that the Planning Service would be going.

Mrs McIntyre informed members that she was responsible for five district Councils and that this new method had been used in two of these for the last few years and that it had been both efficient and successful.  She stated that these Councils were content with the new arrangements and that although it would be a change for Moyle Council, she was confident that it would work.

Mrs McIntyre stated that referrals to the Planning Management Board must also be considered.  She informed members that it was highly inefficient to have continuous referrals to this board and that routine applications should not be referred, only applications of significance.


She stated that the guidance notes included set out the procedure arrangements and pointed out i
f Council wished to defer an application, it would have to be supported by one of the Planning reasons given in the guidance notes.

She also stated that deferred applications would then be dealt with at an office meeting as opposed to site meetings.  She informed members that this would be adequate as all parties involved should already be familiar with the site and all of the relevant information could then be discussed.

After this she stated that the application would then be referred back to Council as a deferred application and no second deferral would be accepted.



Councillor McConaghy asked members if they would be agreeable to hold the office meetings at the Council Offices in Sheskburn.


After discussion,




Councillor M Black proposed,




Seconded by Councillor McCambridge,




“That the Planning office meetings be held at Moyle District Council Offices in 


Ballycastle.” 


On a vote being taken there were twelve votes in favour and none against the proposal which was carried.


Councillor McCambridge referred to Mrs McIntyre’s comments on the Planning Management Board and stated that every application was of significance to the applicant.  She stated that members had every right to ask for referrals to the Planning Management Board. 

She also stated that there should be criteria in planning applications to include neighbourhood support for applications and informed members that sometimes there was a lot of positive support for applications that should be expressed. 


Mrs McIntyre stated that she would bring Councillor McCambridge’s point on neighbourhood support back to Planning Headquarters for discussion.


Councillors Blaney and McShane stated that they did not agree with the Planning decision to permit only office meetings.  Councillor McShane stated that rural meetings would disappear if this happened.


Councillors McCambridge and McIlroy agreed with these comments.


Mrs McIntyre stated that the decision to go from site to office meetings was not their choice and that this was now the only option.  She informed members that the site of every planning application would be visited by a Senior Planning Officer so that in an office meeting there would be photos and information on the site.  She stated that on the deferment of an application a Senior Planner would visit the site for a second opinion so the idea of an office meeting being any less productive would not be the case.

Mrs McIntyre also stated that the opportunity for site meetings were not entirely removed, she stated that some applications due to their nature could only be decided on site and that in exceptional circumstances she could authorise a site meeting.




In reply to Councillor Graham, Mrs McIntyre stated that the minister had been very clear in the fact that only one deferral could be permitted per application.  She pointed out that this was different for an application which had been found to be premature.  She stated that in such cases a deferral was not productive and that in a recent series of applications coming before the Planning Appeals Commission they had been unsuccessful and dismissed.  She stated that an office meeting would serve no purpose in these cases as there was no option of any movement until the conclusion of the Draft Northern Area Plan.

Councillor Graham enquired about the other reasons present for deferral such as lack of integration.



Mrs McIntyre stated that with applications the policies must be considered before the merits of the site.  She stated that the applicant could submit information on the reason for the refusal but that the policy would remain.

In reply to Councillor Blaney, Mrs McIntyre stated that a site meeting was not the only opportunity to rectify problems.  She pointed out that a competent agent should know what specific requirements each application had.  She stated that Roads Service would endeavour to give advice on issues such as passing bays etc before office meetings.

Councillor McAllister stated that he thought that the planning service should be more flexible in outlook to applications.  He pointed out that circumstances would often dictate what happened with applications.  He suggested that Council write to the Planning Service regarding the Draft Northern Area Plan’s effect on proposed replacement and retirement dwellings in the distinctive setting of the World Heritage Site.

Councillor McDonnell agreed and stated that a flexible approach would be best.


In reply, Mrs McIntyre stated that it would be helpful if Council would write to explain further the situation regarding replacement and retirement homes.


This was agreed.

In reply to queries on planning decisions made from Councillor McCambridge, Mrs McIntyre stated that the Planning Officers always attempted to be thorough and to do their best with the volume of work.

Councillor McDonnell stated that it should be possible for applicants and agents to contact the Planning Office to get answers to queries and that Council members should not have to act as agents in this capacity.

Councillor McAllister agreed and stated that applicants should expect to have an answer within a reasonable time and that policy should be applied in a sensible way in that trivial cases such as extensions etc should more straightforward.


Mrs McIntyre stated that the issue of contact with the office causes frustration.  She informed members that the sheer volume of applications led to an unmanageable level of queries and telephone calls.  She stated that if a case officer was unavailable to take a call then they would be asked to return the call by the next day.  She pointed out that this was the situation out of necessity and that she hoped it would be improved soon.


Councillor Harding left the meeting at this point.


In reply to Councillor McIlroy, Mrs McIntyre stated that the workload pressures had resulted from a mismatch of staff resources versus number of applications.  She informed members that the Planning Service had grown from 500 to 800 employees but that in three years the planning applications had almost doubled.  She stated that there had been constant recruitment since 1997 but that it had been difficult to retain staff due to the private sector and other authorities.

Councillor Harding returned to the meeting.

Having answered Councillors other queries, Councillor McConaghy thanked Mrs McIntyre for coming to the meeting to talk to members.


Mrs McIntyre thanked Council for the opportunity to come and stated that she would personally assure that the new model would operate in a sensible and reasonable fashion.  


Councillor Blaney stated that he wanted it to be recorded that he was against the idea of having no site meetings.

05/20:05
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor McConaghy welcomed Mr McGrogan from the Planning Service to the meeting.


E/2004/0368/RM Mr L Taggart, 22 Main Street, Ballintoy.  Location, adjacent to No. 

50 Moycraig Road, Bushmills.  Proposed erection of dwelling and detached garage.

E/2005/0029/F B Mackin, Leabank Nursing Home, 1/3 Beechwood Avenue, 
Ballycastle, BT54 6BL.  Proposed alterations and extensions to Leabank nursing home.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0049/O Mr B Gillan, 7 Drones Road, Armoy.  Location, 40m South of 7 Drones Road, Armoy.  Proposed site of dwelling and garage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to its being contrary to JMS on prematurity and unacceptable access.

Councillor McCambridge stated that this was no more than an infill site and was within the limit of Armoy and she could not see why it had be refused.

In reply, Mr McGrogan stated that the line for the boundary of Armoy had been redrawn and that this application was now outside the suggested development limit of Armoy.  He informed members that there had been objections to the proposal and that this would be up for discussion at the public enquiry and that there was a possibility that this could be redrawn.
Councillor McIlroy left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Harding left the meeting at this point.

Mr McGrogan stated that in this case the application was outside the designated area in open countryside.  He informed members that it was not in a policy area where need required to be shown and that there maybe a possibility of a meeting in this case.

Councillor McAllister stated that this application had been submitted on 8 February and that the only problem then was the access.  He requested an office meeting for this application.

This was agreed.

Councillor McIlroy returned to the meeting at this point.

Councillor McCambridge stated that there was a gentleman in the gallery who wished to hear of application E/2004/0523/O and asked if this could be brought forward.

This was agreed.

E/2004/0523/O Mr P McCarry, 5 Murlough Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6RG. Location, land approximately 180m SE of 5 Murlough Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for farm retirement dwelling.
Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, lack of integration, prominence, impact on archaeology and inadequate forward sight distance.

He informed members that there had been consultation with the agent and that alternative sites had been discussed but that a decision had to be brought to Council this month.
Councillor McCambridge stated that this application was to be referred to the Planning Appeals Commission.

E/2005/0100/O Mrs P McAllister, 15 Gaults Road, Cushendall.  Location, land approximately 60m east of 30 Gaults Road, Cushendall.  Proposed site for 1 No. holiday cottage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on Draft Northern Area Plan designations, no need demonstrated in green belt and unacceptable access arrangements.

He informed members that there was a major policy issue here and that he was not in a position to explore this application further.
Councillor McDonnell stated that this was a blanket refusal and that this should not be permitted.

Councillor McKeegan left the meeting at this point.

In reply to Councillor McDonnell, Mr McGrogan stated that this was a policy area and that a decision before the conclusion of the Draft Northern Area Plan was impossible.  He stated that this issue had been discussed at length previously.

Councillor M Black left the meeting at this point.

In reply to Councillor O Black, Mr McGrogan stated that the tourism policy for provision of holiday homes in a policy area had been tightened.  He stated that in the Moyle area there had been an extension and tightening of policy areas.

 
Councillor O Black stated that this would not have the same effect in other areas as in Moyle with the tourism industry.

Mr McGrogan stated that the tourism industry had to be balanced with the preservation of the local landscape.

E/2005/0138/O Mr J Holmes, 180 Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Location, land adjacent to 87A Carrowreagh Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for one-and-a-half storey dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and erosion of rural character.

Councillor Hartin requested an office meeting for the application under criteria five; this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2005/0149/O Mrs Dobbin, 180 Straid Road, Turfahun, Bushmills, BT57 8XW.  Location, adjacent to 68 Haw Road, Bushmills.  Proposed dwelling and garage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and erosion of rural character.

Councillor McAllister requested that an office meeting be held for this application.
This was agreed.

Councillor McKeegan returned to the meeting at this point.

Councillor McIlroy and McAllister left the meeting at this point and Councillor M Black returned.

E/2005/0176/O Mr McKimm, 288 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Location, land approximately 30m north of 288 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling and domestic garage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on Draft Northern Area Plan designations, no need demonstrated in green belt, erosion of rural character and unacceptable access arrangements.

It was agreed that this application would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.

E/2005/0188/O Mr G Huey, 110 Hillside Road, Armoy.  Location, land approximately 180m north of 5 Coolkeeran Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling.
Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, unacceptable impact on historic monuments and unacceptable access arrangements.

Councillor Graham requested that an office meeting be held for this application under criteria five; this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2005/0231/O Ms D Osbourne, 3 Lir Court, Ballycastle.  Location, 37 Carrickmore Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed demolition of existing buildings and erection of 3 No. cottages, provision of new access and sight lines.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to no need demonstrated in the green belt, lack of integration, erosion of rural character, unacceptable visual impact, impact on ASS1 and Contrary to PPS7.

Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held for this application under criteria five; this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2005/0258/O Mr J Gillan, c/o GM Design Associates, 22 Lodge Road, Coleraine, BT52 1NB.  Location, 200m NE of 45 Knockmore Road, Iderown, Mosside, Ballymoney.  Proposed site for dwelling.

E/2005/0262/O Mr Stewart, 36 Islandranny Road, Bushmills.  Location, 50m NW of 39 Islandranny Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for replacement dwelling and garage.

E/2005/0281/O Mr F McHenry, Knockmore House, 30 Knockmore Road, Mosside, Ballymoney, BT53 8QG.  Location, 380m East of 34 Knockmore Road, Mosside.  Proposed dwelling and garage.
There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0285/O Mrs Gillan, 22 Haw Road, Bushmills.  Location, 40m NE of 22 Haw Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on Draft Northern Area Plan designations and no need demonstrated in green belt.

Councillor Graham stated that Mrs Gillan had requested that an office meeting be held for this application as it was a retirement dwelling and that due to her husbands heart condition, they required a bungalow.

Councillors McAllister and McIlroy returned to the meeting at this point.

Mr McGrogan stated that this request be sent to the Divisional Planning Manager.
After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be referred to Divisional Planning Manager, with information coming from the Agent to the Clerk.

E/2005/0291/RM Mr McCaw, 22 Glenstaughey Road, Ballintoy.  Location, land 45m SE of entrance to 22 Glenstaughey Road, Ballintoy.  Proposed demolition of 2 No. existing dwellings and erection of 2 No. cottage type dwellings.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2005/0302/O McAllister Homes, c/o Agent.  Location, land opposite No. 34 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed dwelling house.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and erosion of rural character.
Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held for this application under criteria five; this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
E/2005/0313/F Mr & Mrs D Pollock, 3 Ballywillan Crescent, Portrush.  Location, Ballydivity Lane, Bushmills (430m west junction with Castlecatt Road).  Proposed erection of replacement dwelling and domestic garage.
E/2005/0313/F Mr & Mrs D Pollock, 3 Ballywillan Crescent, Portrush.  Location, Ballydivity Lane, Bushmills (490m from junction with Castlecatt Road).  Proposed replacement dwelling and domestic garage.
E/2005/0314/O WJ Smyth, c/o Agent.  Location, 295m NW of 12 Kilmahamogue Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed dwelling and garage.

E/2005/0315/O WJ Smyth, c/o Agent.  Location, 255m WN of 12 Kilmahamogue Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed dwelling and garage.

There were no objections to the above four applications, they were recommended for approval.
E/2005/0317/F Mr & Mrs Harrison, 15A Drumalig Road, Lisburn, BT27 6UD.  Location, Schoolhouse, 11 Torr Road, Cushendun.  Proposed change of use and refurbishment of schoolhouse for residential use, including alterations and extensions.
Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to PPS6 (BH15) and unacceptable design.

Councillor Newcombe left the meeting at this point.

Councillor McCambridge requested that an office meeting be held for this application under criteria five; this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

Councillor Newcombe returned to the meeting at this point.

E/2005/0337/F Mr & Mrs C Freeman, 2 Riverside Road, Bushmills, BT57 8TP.  Location, site adjacent to No. 2 Riverside Road, Bushmills.  Proposed erection of two storey dwelling including attached garage appropriate access, provision of septic tank and appropriate landscaping.
E/2005/0352/F NIE, Pennybridge Industrial Estate, Ballymena, BT42 3HB.  Location, adjacent to 30 Hillside Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed 11 kv electricity supply.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2005/0363/O Mr McConaghy, 6 Craigalappin Road, Ballintoy, Ballycastle.  Location, land adjacent to No. 16 Craigalappin Road, Ballintoy, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Councillor McConaghy requested that an office meeting be held for this application under criteria five; this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.
E/2005/0366/F Mr & Mrs F Farrell, 14 Whitehall Crescent, Ballycastle.  Location, 55 Hillside Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed replacement of existing 2 storey building with a new 2 storey dwelling and garage.

E/2005/0371/F Moyle District Council, Sheskburn House, 7 Mary Street, Ballycastle.  Location, Ballycastle Seafront, adjacent to North Street and Mary Street.  Proposed upgrading of existing water fountain, sea-front lighting and paving.  Provision of new steps onto Mary Street.  Alteration of existing children’s play area.
E/2005/0380/F NIE, Pennybridge Industrial Estate, Ballymena, BT42 3HB.  Location, opposite 4 Seneril Road, Bushmills.  Proposed 11kv supply.

E/2005/0384/F NIHE, Twickenham House, Mount Street, Ballymena.  Location, 3 Mosside Gardens, Mosside.  Proposed provision of ground floor double bedroom and shower to rear of dwelling.
E/2005/0386/F McHenry Brothers, c/o Agent.  Location, plot 07, lands off Leyland/Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed change of house type to plot 07 (originally approved E/2003/0436/RM)
E/2005/0387/F Mr & Mrs O’Rawe, 25 Torr Road, Ballyvoy, Ballycastle, BT54 6RE.  Location, 25 Torr Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed rear extension to dwelling.

E/2005/0389/F Mr & Mrs Bell, Greenwood House, Ballynahinch Road, Lisburn, BT27 5EZ.  Location, 23 Dunamallaght Road, Ballycastle, Co Antrim.  Proposed extension to living room and kitchen.
E/2005/0309/F Mr T O’Neill, 39 Moyle Avenue, Ballycastle.  Location, 39 Moyle Avenue, Ballycastle.  Proposed sun room to the rear of the dwelling.

E/2005/0394/F Mr & Mrs C Stewart-Moore, c/o Bell Architects.  Location, 34 Kilmahamogue, Ballycastle.  Proposed extension to dwelling.

E/2005/0395/F Mr J Armstrong, 2 Whitehall Park, Ballycastle.  Location, 2 Whitehall Park, Ballycastle.  Proposed provision of rear bedroom/shower room for disabled person.
E/2005/0406/F Mr Dickson, c/o Agent.  Location, 25 Rathlin Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed two storey front extension for living room and bedroom with en-suite.

E/2005/0409/F Mr R McCook, c/o Agent.  Location, No. 65 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Proposed regularization of alterations (as constructed) to approve plans/detached garage.

E/2005/0410/F Crown Castle UK Limited, 223 Hillsborough Road, Lisburn, BT27 5RJ.  Location, existing telecommunications base at Ballypatrick Forest, 155 Cushendall Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed installation of a LPG generator storage tank.

E/2005/0413/F Mr A Kovacs, 81 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Location, 81 Ballykenver Road, Armoy.  Proposed single storey gable extension for bedroom for disabled person.
There were no objections to the above fourteen applications, they were recommended for approval.

Mr McGrogan stated that there was another application for approval;

E/2005/0348/F Mr & Mrs Boyd, 72 Straid Road.  Proposed demolition of existing annex and rebuild to form kitchen and bedroom. He stated that this was recommended for approval.
This was agreed.
Applications Deferred from Previous Meeting

E/2004/0218/O Mr Price, 90 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 60m south of 90 Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site of dwelling & garage.
Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to impact of access on vegetation, impact of proposal on loss of vegetation, lack of integration/prominent.

It was agreed that this application would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.

E/2004/0552/O Miss C McArthur, 170 Glenshesk Road, Doonans, Armoy, Ballymoney, BT54 8RL.  Location, land approximately 120m SW of 162 Glenshesk Road, ‘Cromaghs’, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling.
E/2004/0553/O Miss C McArthur, 168A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy, BT54 8RL.  Location, land approximately 110m east of 166a Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling.
E/2004/0554/O Mr M McArthur, 166A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Location, land approximately 120m NW of 164A Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling.
E/2004/0554/O Mr M McArthur, 166A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Location, land approximately 120m NW of 164A Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling.
E/2004/0590/O Mrs O McArthur, 166A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy, Ballymoney.  Location, 70m South of 162A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling house.

E/2004/0592/O Mr J McArthur, 170 Glenshesk Road, Ballymoney.  Location, 90m SW of No. 162A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling house.

E/2004/0593/O Mr T McArthur, 166A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Location, 130m North of No. 164 Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling house.
E/2004/0594/O Mr M McArthur, 166A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs, Armoy.  Location, 150m NW of No. 166A Glenshesk Road, Cromaghs.  Proposed site for dwelling house.
Mr McGrogan stated that the above nine applications were recommended for refusal due to unacceptable access arrangements, potential archeological impact, lack of integration, erosion of rural character.
It was agreed that the above applications would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.
Councillor McDonnell left the meeting at this point.

E/2005/0057/F AMG Developments Ltd, 27 Hill Street, Ballymena.  Location, land approximately 22m NE of 3 Market Street, Armoy.  Proposed housing development (4 No. townhouses).

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2005/0146/O Mr Craig, 34 Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  Location, 120m NW of 33 Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.

Mr McGrogan stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to impact of access and unacceptable access arrangements.

He stated that there had been a lot of discussion on this subject about the impact on vegetation.  He stated that the agent had suggested that the hedge at the front of the site could be pushed back intact to allow for access but that he had come back to confirm that this would not now be done and that there was no reason to hold the application.
Councillor McAllister requested that this application be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.
This was agreed.
E/2005/0175/O Mr McKimm, 288 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Location, 60m North of 288 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Proposed erection of dwelling and garage.

E/2005/0180/O Mr McKimm, 288 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Location, 80m north of 288 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  Proposed erection of dwelling and garage.
Mr McGrogan stated that the above two applications were recommended for refusal due to being contrary to Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on Draft Northern Area Plan designations.

It was agreed that these applications would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.
E/2005/0207/O T & M Construction, 22/24 Main Street, Ballintoy.  Location, adjacent to No. 33 Isle Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling.

Mr McGrogan stated that the above application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on Draft Northern Area Plan designations and lack of integration.

It was agreed that this application would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.
Councillor McDonnell stated that he hoped that some of the applicants would appeal.

In reply, Mr McGrogan stated that the applicants were free to appeal but that objections had been received for every policy and designation and that these would therefore be investigated in the consultation.

E/2005/0211/O Mr D McAfee, 54 Toberkeigh Road, Bushmills.  Location, opposite No. 33 Isle Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling.
Mr McGrogan stated that the above application was recommended for refusal due to being contrary to Joint Ministerial Statement and Draft Northern Area Plan – prematurity and impact on Draft Northern Area Plan designations, lack of integration and unsatisfactory access.

Councillor McConaghy stated that this was to be a house on the applicants own farm and that the applicant was currently living in rented accommodation in a housing estate.  He enquired if this application could be included in the letter regarding the retirement dwellings.

Councillor McAllister stated that the other two referred to were retirement dwellings and that to add this application would dilute the case of the other two.  He stated that this would be better for referral to the Planning Appeals Commission.
It was agreed that this application would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.

E/2005/0279/O Mr J Hamill, 63 Ballinlea Road, Ballycastle.  Location, adjacent to No. 83 Ballinlea Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed site for dwelling and garage.
Mr McGrogan stated that the above application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, erosion of rural character and ribbon development.

Councillor McAllister requested an office meeting and stated that there were other material considerations.
In reply, Mr McGrogan stated that he was unable to grant a second deferral and that Councillor McAllister could refer the matter to the Divisional Planning Manager if he wished to pursue this line.

Councillor McIlroy enquired how erosion of rural character could be seen as an objection to this application when there were already so many houses built in this area.

In reply, Mr McGrogan stated that the policy had to be applied as seen in each application.

After further discussion, it was agreed to refer this application to Divisional Planning Manager for reconsideration, with information coming from the Agent to the Clerk.
E/2005/0310/O Mr & Mrs Butler, c/o Agent.  Location, site adjacent to 84 Hillside Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for dwelling on northern edge of clachan grouping.

Mr McGrogan stated that the above application was recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, prominence, build-up and unacceptable impact of access.
In reply to Councillor M Black, Mr McGrogan stated that he could not consider another deferral for this application.
After further discussion it was agreed that this application would be held for two weeks to allow for withdrawal.
In reply to Councillor Blaney, Mr McGrogan stated that discussions had been held regarding Mr McAfee’s application between the Planning Service and Roads.  He stated that the application could either be held for a period of time for the decision on passing bays to be made or the applicant could appeal.
Councillor Blaney enquired if the applicant put in two passing bays on his property could the application proceed.

In reply, Mr McGrogan stated that this would be up to the Roads Service to decide.
Councillor McKeegan enquired as to the progress of Mr John Reddington’s applications for holiday homes over the previous two years.
In reply, Mr McGrogan stated that the DPM was to inspect this and come back to Planning with a conclusion.  He stated that he would mention it to the Divisional Planning Manager.

Councillor McAllister clarified that he would like Council’s support regarding application E/2005/0195/O, Mr McKeeman of 273 Whitepark Road, Bushmills.  He stated that there was no provision for retirement sites within the World Heritage Site.
This was agreed.
In reply to queries from members, it was agreed that the Office meetings would take place on the first Thursday of the month and would take place in Moyle District Council.  It was also agreed that they would be placed in blocks according to area.
05/20:06
CHIEF DISTRICT BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT


The Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Street Naming
The CDBCO stated that a letter had been received from a resident of Altananam Park requesting the possibility of having the Irish language version for this street name erected adjacent to the existing name plates in English.

He stated that whilst the legislation did make provision for name plates to be erected in any other language, this was the first such request made to Moyle District Council, who do not have a formal policy or procedure on the matter.

He informed members that, it was proposed to present a prepared draft policy to Council at their next monthly meeting for consideration.  
This was agreed.

Councillor McShane stated that other Council areas had completed a survey on this topic and where it was found that the majority wanted this service it was provided.
In reply the CDBCO stated that Councillor McShane was correct and that in legal terms this was based on 2/3 majority of opinion.
Application for the Registration of a Society received 
The CDBCO stated that an application had been received for the registration of a society from the following applicant;
A Helping Hand for Children

C/o Mr Steven McMullan

28 Mayo Drive

Ballycastle
He stated that, because of new information, he wished this item to be deferred until the next meeting.

This was agreed.
Query regarding possible dangerous structures at property at 11 Shore Street, Cushendall
The CDBCO stated that further to the concerns raised at the previous Council meeting with regard to the above property, an inspection was carried out by this department.  He informed members that the problems had now been referred to the Architect and Building Contractor, who had given assurance that these would be dealt with.

He stated that the matter had also been referred to the Health and Safety Executive with regard to the scaffolding structure.
Councillor McKeegan left the meeting at this point.

Councillor O Black stated that nothing had changed as yet but that she was aware that it was the Planners intention to make the site operational again.

Councillor McShane left the meeting at this point.

The CDBCO stated that he would look into the progress of this.
After discussion,




Councillor McIlroy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,




“That the Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report be adopted.”

05/20:07
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT’S REPORT


The Environmental Health Department’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

In the absence of the DDS, the Clerk stated that all items on the Environmental Health Report were for information.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,
“That the Environmental Health Department’s Report be adopted.”
   




05/20:08
DEVELOPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

The Development Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Moyle District Council’s Corporate Plan 2005 – 2009
The Clerk stated that Moyle District Council’s Draft Corporate Plan for 2005-2009 was attached for their attention.  He informed members that they were asked to read and consider the plan carefully as it was important that the whole organisation was satisfied with the content. He stated that it was proposed that any changes to the document would be discussed at the Council meeting of 24 October and if any member would like to discuss in detail any aspect of the plan prior to the meeting on the 24th then they should contact himself or the Development Office.
This was agreed.

Councillor Graham left the meeting at this point.
Community Services Seeding Grants


The Clerk stated that an application had been received from the newly constituted Glenshesk Tenants Association (tenants who reside at the sheltered housing scheme at Glenshesk Court, Mary Street, Ballycastle).  He stated that all necessary documentation had been received.

After discussion, it was agreed to award a community services seeding grant to the Glenshesk Tenants Association.
Business Awards

The Clerk stated that Ovation NI had been awarded the contract to deliver the Moyle Business awards in May 2005. He stated that the objective of the event was to provide an exclusive marketing, networking and showcasing opportunity for the business community in Moyle, highlight best practice encourage inward investment into Moyle and raise the profile of the area.

He informed members that a sponsorship pack had been circulated to over 135 businesses that included: Local companies, suppliers to the Council and businesses in the area, businesses outside the area with interest in specific categories, businesses who had supported other award ceremonies and business people who had links with the area.  

The Clerk stated that over 9 weeks had been spent trying to secure sponsorship for this event by Ovation, the Trade Development Officer and the Economic Development Officer and while an amount of funding was raised, unfortunately it was not enough to successfully cover the full cost of the Awards.  

He informed members that as a result of this it was decided not to proceed with the event for this year.  He pointed out that those businesses that did support the event financially and in kind, were disappointed to hear the event would not be going ahead and he informed members that monies ring fenced in the Trade Development budget for the event would be transferred to another project.   
The Clerk informed members that there had been disappointment that the event had not come to fruition this year but that this may happen next year.

Councillor M Black stated that this was disappointing and informed members that it was most likely due to the amount of money businesses had to put into the scheme.

Community Relations Grant Applications 
The Clerk stated that a community relations grant application had been received from the Bushmills Young Peoples Fellowship for their project on Preparing Youth for Peace.
He informed members that the group planned to explore the cultural, political and religious issues within their own community through a course designed by the Presbyterian Church entitled Preparing Youth for Peace and that the grant assistance would help to provide for a meal out for the group to conclude the final session of the course.
After discussion, it was agreed to award a community relations grant to the Bushmills Young Peoples Fellowship.
Community Justice Project

The Clerk stated that evaluation of the first year of this project had been undertaken by Causeway Women’s Aid, which had been forwarded to CSU for approval and confirmation of Year 2 funding. He stated that Causeway Women’s Aid had acquired premises in Ballycastle and this office would be manned on a part-time basis. He informed members with this local accessibility women from Moyle would have better access to the services of the Community Justice Project and a range of other Women’s Aid services.

Councillor M Black stated that she would like to welcome this news and hoped that it would look at the Woman’s Aid service which was long awaited.

Councillor McCambridge agreed with these comments.

Councillor McKeegan returned to the meeting at this point.

Country Food Hall - ‘A Gourmet Market’  

The Clerk informed members that the Country Food Hall would over the next few months be confirming their dates for next year and they had expressed an interest in returning for the Friday, Saturday and Sunday before the Lammas Fair, which would tie in with the local community festival, but this time with shorter advertised opening hours.  

After discussion it was agreed to give permission for the ‘Country Food Hall’ to present a ‘Gourmet Market’ in a marquee at the Seafront from Friday 25 to Sunday 27 August 2006.  








After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,

Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,


“That the Development Manager’s report be adopted.”
05/20:09

NOMINATION OF APPLICANTS APPROVED BY MOYLE DPP INTERVIEW 


PANEL TO THE POLICING BOARD
After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the meeting continue in committee.”
The Clerk referred to the schedule of applicants for Independent membership of the DPP who met the required criteria and recommended that these now be forwarded to the Policing Board for consideration.
After discussion, 

Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That nominations for the Independent vacancies on the DPP be sent to the 
Policing Board.”
The meeting continued out of committee.







05/20:10
CONFERENCES, COURSES
(a) Setting Standards & Improving Opportunities in your Community.  To be held on Wednesday 12th October 2005 at The Verbal Arts Centre, Stable Lane , Bishop Street Within, Londonderry.
It was agreed that there were no nominations for this conference.
 

(b) Northern Ireland Health Economics Group Annual Conference – Health and Social Care Needs of the Elderly.  To be held on Friday 14th October 2005 at The Lagan Suite, Hilton Hotel, 4 Lanyon Place, Belfast.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,


“That Councillor McCambridge be nominated to attend this conference.”
 

(c) The Youth Justice Agency of Northern Ireland – 2006 International Conference on    Restorative Conferencing.  To be held on Tuesday7th, Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th March 2006 at The Hilton Hotel, Lanyon Place, Belfast.
After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That Councillor McCambridge be nominated to attend this conference.”

(d) Rethink Northern Ireland, Wyndhurst, Knockbracken Healthcare Park, Saintfield Road Belfast – Landmark Conference on the impact of stigma and discrimination faced by people with mental illness.  To be held on Tuesday 18th October 2005 at the Waterfront Hall, Belfast.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,


“That Councillor McCambridge be nominated to attend this conference.”

(e) The 4th All Island Sports Development Conference – Sport in Ireland: Raising the Stakes.  To be held at Osprey Hotel, Naas, Co Kildare on Thursday 20th October & Friday 21st October 2005.

Councillor M Black proposed


Councillor Blaney


Councillor O Black seconded 

Councillor Hartin proposed 


Councillor McAllister

Councillor McIlroy seconded


Councillor McAllister proposed

Councillor McIlroy


Councillor McConaghy seconded


It was therefore agreed that Councillors Blaney, McAllister and McIlroy attend.

(f) GMB Conference – Re-imagining Apprenticeships.  To be held on Thursday 17th November 2005 at Belfast City Hall.

Councillor O Black proposed


Councillor M Black

Councillor McCambridge seconded

Councillor McKeegan proposed

Councillor Newcombe


Councillor McShane seconded


It was therefore agreed that Councillors M Black and Newcombe would attend.
05/20:11 
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

The Clerk stated that applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 for the following:

Application for Occasional Licence for Music and Dance in the Parochial Hall in Cushendall on Sunday 2nd October 2005.

Application for transfer of Liquor Licence at the Marine Hotel, Ballycastle to McAllister Investment Limited.

There were no objections to the above applications.
05/20:12
Sealing of Documents

There were no documents for Signing and Sealing.
05/20:13
Correspondence

Letter received from McAuley Car Dismantler, Armoy, requesting a letter of support required by the DVLNI for a Waste Management Licence.
After discussion, it was agreed that a letter of support would be sent from the Council in support of McAuley car dismantlers’ application for a waste management licence and grant from the North Antrim Leader.
Letter dated 14th September 2005 regarding Ballintoy Harbour Charges – Formal Objection under Section 7 of the Harbours Act (NI) 1970.
It was agreed that the Councils position on the Ballintoy Harbour Charges was unchanged.
Letter dated 20th September 2005 from Molly Gorman Cushendun, requesting permission for the use of the car park at Sheskburn House for a fund raising car wash.
It was agreed that Molly Goyer Gorman be granted permission to use the car park at the rear of Sheskburn subject to her signing an undertaking in case of damage to any of the vehicles involved in the car wash.
Correspondence/Reports not circulated
 Letter dated 14th September 2005 from Special Olympics Ulster regarding their work in the area.
It was agreed that the Council would support the work of Special Olympics Ulster and that this would be passed onto the Sports Advisory Committee for further development.
Planning Service – Environmental Statement an application details regarding Lands opposite Clare Park, Clare Road, Ballycastle.
It was agreed that the Planning Service – Environmental Statement for the lands opposite Clare Road, Ballycastle could be viewed by members at the Council Offices.
The meeting concluded at 10:10pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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